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August 18, 2020
The executive board of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association held a meeting on August 18, 2020 through GoToMeeting.
Those present were president Andy Lima, past president LaToya White, president elect Tim DuBois, vice president Wes Robertson, first vice president/MAMCA representative Betsy Hodson, secretary/treasurer Jay Kiser, and local arrangements chair Charles Abadam.
The executive board meeting was called to order at 10:30am.

Tim DuBois made a motion, seconded by Wes Robertson, to approve the board meeting minutes of July 7, 2020. There was no discussion, all in favor none opposed; motion carried.
Tim DuBois made a motion, seconded by LaToya White, to approve the financial report for August 18, 2020. There was no more discussion, all in favor none opposed; motion carried.
Board member and committee chair reports
(Members and committees not mentioned had nothing to report)
Bylaws committee chair Jay Kiser, said if the board wanted to continue with an association name change, there should be an accompanying bylaws change to go with it.  There was talk that maybe the membership should be pooled first to see how much interest there might be.  Jay said that he would work on a version of the bylaws that would include all the alterations needed for a name change. Once he is done, he will give it to the board and wait on further instructions. The discussion was tabled until next meeting.

Education Committee, in earlier email conversations with Lisa Wagenbrenner (co-chair), she communicated that the Hampton recertification class in January will not take place because of the Covid-19 pandemic. The education committee does not want to try a virtual option.  The board thinks this will not be an issue.  Tim is trying to give a recertification option with the 2020 VMCA virtual conference.  
Historical committee chair Tim DuBois, the 2022 conference will be VMCA 75th year.  The committee would like to set up a small room with historical items.  There was talk of the room showing VMCA’s progression in social topics over the last 75 years.
Information committee, Skeeter is being worked on. The final draft was worked on last week and should be submitted to board/membership over the next two week.  Andy Lima, discussed his presidential message that he submitted for the Skeeter.  In his message, he discussed covid-19, the cancelled of our 2021 conference, and our support for the Black Lives Matter movement. 
Membership committee chair Jay Kiser, said two new VMCA members were added over the last month.

Merchandise committee, Andy Lima said that mask options are being looked at.  He found some that appear to be a good size for a good price. The board discussed the possibility of selling merchandise during a virtual meeting.  Large orders can be shipped to NOVA or central VA for distribution instead of single shipments. There is also the possibility that masks and other merchandise could be sold ASAP instead of waiting until January. 
Nominating committee chair LaToya White, does not have anyone interested at this moment. Tim DuBois said he has some ideas that he will share with LaToya later. 

Photography committee, Andy Lima suggested the sharing of photos that show how different mosquito controls in Virginia are dealing with covid-19 in the workplace.  We could put these photos in the Skeeter or on the website.
Student competition committee chair Jay Kiser, said the Tour de Skeeter is taking place in two weeks on August 29, 2020. All of the merchandise has been purchase: shirts, face masks, reusable straws, and totes.  We have 23 people that registered for the event and 4 vendors that sponsored the event.  Sadly, we will only be making about $100 in proceeds.  If more people registered, we would have raised more money. 
Technical advisory committee chair Charles Abadam, said that him and Tim DuBois will set up a time over the next couple weeks for a mock virtual meeting.  They will try and figure out the details with GoToMeeting and how a virtual meeting will proceed. 
Unfinished business

The board has been discussing an official VMCA stance on product endorsement during presentations and other events.  Andy said he will work on his draft and have it complete by the October board meeting.  The board can then look at it and make changes/recommendations.  The final draft can be voted on by the November board meeting.  

It was discussed that the 2021 VMCA sustaining member fees should stay the same as 2020, $500. With that membership fee, each sustaining member should get a 5-10min time slot during the virtual conference. It would be nice to have advertisements showing between presentations.  Having a vendor sponsor particular sessions could be a good idea as well.  Charles said he will look in the possibility to have a border or watermark on the GoToMeeting screen that shows the logo of the vendor that is sponsoring the session.
Jay and Charles called GoToMeeting last week to ask questions about switching their account tier.  The company was closed that day, and no answers were obtained.  They will call the company before the next board meeting.

New Business
Tim DuBois asked if we could share an email from Brian Byrd (AMCA’s representative to the Mid-Atlantic area) to the VMCA membership.  The email will be asking different jurisdictions to share how Covid-19 has affected their operations and mosquito control.  The board thought there was no problem with this.  Jay told Tim to write something up and send it to him if he wanted Jay to send it to the membership.
Next meeting will be held September 8, 2020 from 10-12pm. Charles will be asked to send out a link during the next few days.

Tim DuBois made a motion, seconded by Jay Kiser, to adjourn the meeting at 11:44am, all in favor, none opposed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jay Kiser

Secretary/Treasurer VMCA
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